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Meeting Date:  June 20, 2022 
 
Prepared By:  Dennis Carr, P.E. – City Engineer 
 
Agenda Item:  Stormwater Project Funding 
 
Background:  The City had a team of TWM and Fehr Graham perform a Citywide Stormwater 
Assessment. The assessment identified around 30 projects around the city at a total cost that exceeds 
$26 million. The team also assembled an 8-project priority list at an estimated cost of $7.2 million.  
  
Discussion: There are $8.2 million in new regional detention basin projects. Staff’s recommendation 
to council is to start upstream with regional basins and then work on the more site-specific projects. 
These projects may increase the flow of water to the tributary areas, which in turn could increase 
downstream issues without the upstream detention. There are also two projects to enlarge existing 
basins in order to detain a 100 year event and reduce outfall flows, for close to $1 million. 
 
Council approved an increase in sales tax that will raise roughly $1 million in revenue per year to be 
allocated to stormwater management. With the tax increase not going into effect until mid-2022, this 
budget will not have a full $1 million in revenue in the current fiscal year. 
 
The assessment was scoped to identify projects and estimate a cost to construct. These projects would 
still need to be fully designed before they could be placed out for bid to be constructed. Final design 
plans and permitting can cost upwards of 10% of the final construction cost depending on the location, 
type of improvement, and difficulty of the design. 
 
Recommendation Summary:   
 
Staff would like discussion on bonding for multiple projects versus a pay as you go type approach. 






